




3.2 AP Course - Funding 2018/19* 

Pre-Hospi ta I 
Emergency Care 

Council 

A summary report of AP courses for 2016/2017 from UCD CEMS was included in the papers. Council 

were requested to confirm AP course funding commitment for UCD for courses that commence in 2018. 

Following discussion, the decision was that the funding remains on an interim basis until; 

a) the AP standard is revised

b) a tendering process identifies a provider

c) the contract is in force consequent to the tendering process

There will be full engagement and correspondence with the stakeholders regarding this review. 

Resolution (a): Council approve that the sum of €536,000 be paid currently to UCO for the next AP 

programme for the year commencing April 2018. 

Resolution (b): Council also approve two further AP courses for September 2018 and April 2019 be 

funded also. 

Proposed: Pat Hanafin 

Carried without dissent 

Seconded: Hillery Collins 

The members voted on the payment of student registration fees. In order to facilitate engagement with 

key stakeholders following a review of standards for courses (EMT, P, and AP) by the Education and 

Standards Committee and to allow a tender process to commence for the AP programme, Council approve 

that student registration fees will be paid in addition to funding the AP courses. 

Resolution: Council approve that student registration fees will be paid in addition to the AP 

programmes as in the resolution above. 

Proposed: Stephen Brady 

Carried by majority 

Seconded: Hillery Collins 

3.3 Minutes of Compliance and Audit Committee meeting 13 Oct 2017 

The draft minutes of the October meeting of the Compliance and Audit Committee were included for 

information. 

3.4 Review of the system of internal financial controls 2017* 

A copy of the Internal Audit Report 2017 which was presented to the Audit and Compliance Committee 

meeting in October was included in the papers for consideration by Council. In addition, as a matter of 

good governance, Council were requested to review and consider the appropriateness of the system of 

internal financial controls. The Chair of the Education and Standards Committee, informed the meeting 

that he wishes to engage with PHECC Programme Development Officers, PHECC staff and recognised 

institutions, before the existing contract for outsourcing the MCQ examinations comes up for tender in 

2018. 

Resolution: Council approve the system of internal financial controls. 

Proposed: Mick Molloy 

Carried without dissent 

Seconded: Hillery Collins 
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